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ABOUT THIS ISSUE - by Scott McClurg

It was a little over four years ago that Roger was asked to take over as editor of the 
newsletter. Our previous editor had done a good job, but was very busy and could only 

able to find time to put out a few issues a year. We sure know how that is.

Roger enlisted my help. We were both good photographers, but I had the design 
software and experience. So, he would do most of the writting, I’d do most of the 

photography and I’d package it all up. And we decided it would be fun to try to 
expand it and make it more of a magazine that just “here’s what hapened this 

month.” Roger gave me 6 months max before I got bored and tquit.

So, here we are a little over 4 years later, we’re both still going strong and 
having lots of fun. We did miss a few issues here and there. Sometimes 

the weather was so bad no one could fly, so there wasn’t 
anything to photograph or write about. Sometimes I 

was too sick to put one together. But we’ve only 
missed a few.

So, I thought about celebrating how many we’d 
put out. It started with the idea of showing 

thumbnails of all the covers we’ve done. 4x4 
looked good, so we had to do it on a 

multiple of 16. This was around issue 
45. So, 48 made sense.And once I got 

started with the idea of a 
retrospective issue, well, it just 

kept growing.

Take a look through and you may just 
find some events and faces you’d 
forgotten about. 

You can download all the old issues of 
the newsletter from the club website.









I want to wish you all a happy, healthy and prosperous New Year.
 
Don’t forget the Freeze Fly – New Year's Day - bring something to share and something 
to fly, and hope the weather cycle stays warm.

Our gourmet chef, Greg Schock promises the usual burgers and dogs and (probably) 
soup or stew.

As the year winds down I’m proud to be linked to the club that hosts Helis over Delaware 
and Warbirds over Delaware. Wherever you go we are recognized by
these events.
 
The Flea Market on Jan 16th still has some tables as this is written. Contact Mark Weiss 
or Greg Schock to reserve yours.

At the last meeting we were told about the coming Run/Walk for Madyson sponsored by 
Paul Letourneau. Paul is a perennial participant at WOD His daughter has been fighting 
a rare form of cancer and the event is to “pay it forward” to the agencies that helped his 
family through this crisis. The members voted to donate $300 to the event and some 
want to make individual contributions. I will be in contact with Paul to make this possible.

PREZ SEZ

I don't know if it's the warm weather, the spirit of the 
season, a combination of both, or something else, 
but the trips to the field this past month have been 
most enjoyable. People have been extra courteous 
to one another. I've been at the field for most 
of a day and watched pilots wait for the 
plane in the air to land before flying 
themselves. A whole day where rarely 
were more than two airplanes in the 
air at one time, yet people were 
constantly flying. 

Today we had as many as 7 
airplanes in the air at once. They 
varied from micro EDF jets to large 
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gassers. Yet no one had any issues. Small planes did their best to stay out of the way of 
the big planes and vice versa. Everyone flew the same pattern. People left the pattern to 
do aerobatics at altitude at the end of the field then rejoined the pattern. There even was 
a foamie doing 3D most of the afternoon, but it usually managed to stay out of the way 
of planes making passes down the field. 

At one point 5 of the 7 planes were in the same 20 foot section of the runway, yet none 
of them were in the way of another. It was a pleasure to watch. If you have been at the 
field this month, I'm sure you noticed the relaxed attitude. To everyone who has helped 
make the past month so much fun to be at the field, I say thank you and keep it up. 



FOUND: WING BAGS

No one has laid claim to the wing bags I found at the field a couple months ago. They 
look new. Doesn't anyone know who the owner is? If you own the bags or think you 
know who does, send me an email: roger@mcclurgstudios.com

DECEMBER MEETING MINUTES

John Kirchstein called the meeting to order at 07:01 P.M.

Treasurer Report presented by PJ McClurg
November meeting minutes read by Rick Scott
No Safety report for this month.
Membership Report.  No report this month

Old Business:

Swap meet: 
Mark Weiss discussed next months,  January 16th, Swap meet.  It will be held at the 
Newark Senior Center, from 08:30 A.M. till 1:00 PM.   Set Up should begin approximate-
ly 7:45 A.M.  We are looking for volunteers to assist on Friday.  

We have the 3 meeting areas as well as the foyer.  There will be a $5.00 entrance fee to 
enter, this will also include a raffle ticket.  The stage area will be available for a small 
auction,  Tables are filling up.  Scouts will serve food again this year.  Email Mark Weiss 
for tables and volunteer.

I don't know if it's the warm weather, the spirit of the 
season, a combination of both, or something else, 
but the trips to the field this past month have been 
most enjoyable. People have been extra courteous 
to one another. I've been at the field for most 
of a day and watched pilots wait for the 
plane in the air to land before flying 
themselves. A whole day where rarely 
were more than two airplanes in the 
air at one time, yet people were 
constantly flying. 

Today we had as many as 7 
airplanes in the air at once. They 
varied from micro EDF jets to large 

gassers. Yet no one had any issues. Small planes did their best to stay out of the way of 
the big planes and vice versa. Everyone flew the same pattern. People left the pattern to 
do aerobatics at altitude at the end of the field then rejoined the pattern. There even was 
a foamie doing 3D most of the afternoon, but it usually managed to stay out of the way 
of planes making passes down the field. 

At one point 5 of the 7 planes were in the same 20 foot section of the runway, yet none 
of them were in the way of another. It was a pleasure to watch. If you have been at the 
field this month, I'm sure you noticed the relaxed attitude. To everyone who has helped 
make the past month so much fun to be at the field, I say thank you and keep it up. 

roger@mcclurgstudios.com

Night Flying: 
An agreement to go into effect after the first of the year.  Electric and Quiet airplanes will 
have extended morning and evening hours

Summit Aviation: 
The summit agreement is still in limbo.  John is monitoring this and not forcing the issue 
due to recent FAA announcements.

Porta-potties:  
New porta-potties have arrived and are in place at the field.

Show-N-Tell:
Rob Pleasanton:  42% Aerotech Extra 300.
Jim Schlapfer:  I have Futaba Radio Equipment for sale.  Converted to 2.4 with multi 
RX’s

New Business:

John Kirchstein announced that Paul LeTourneau’s daughter is doing exceptionally well.  
Paul  is organizing a run to benefit MACC Fund Center and Ronald McDonald House.  
Club would like to make a contribution to this activity.  Club member motioned that the 
club make this donation, motion was seconded and approved by vote.
John also asked that club members visit the link he will post on our webpage.

John Reviewed the 2016 event dates:

 Freeze Fly - January 1, 2016
 Warbirds Over Delaware - July 6 through 9th
 Helis over Delaware - July 29 through 31st
 Open House/ Club Picnic - August 13th (same as National Aviation Day)
 IMAC - event date still not assigned 

Tony Albence discussed availability of club jackets

Raffle:
50/50 was won by Ed McLain
2016 Calendar was won by Rick Scott

Meeting adjourned 8:04 P.M.
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A WARM DECEMBER DAY AT THE FIELD







PETE TRIES CONTROL LINE

ROGER AND PETE FLY PITTS IN FORMATION



A PHOTOGRAPHIC RETROSPECTIVE
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We’d like to thank G-Force Hobbies for their generous support of our club:


